
 
ELDERLY LOW-INCOME ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (ELIAP) 

 
GUIDELINES AS AMENDED JANUARY 14, 2019 

 
 

The ELIAP provides a second billing assistance program that shall be administered by a 
qualified third party. Subject to funding allocations by BPUB, the ELIAP project would be 
available to a residential customer who demonstrates that (s)he is: 
 

1) LOW INCOME and 
 
2) ELDERLY 

 
PROVIDED that the voucher: 
 

• Is capped at a maximum of $ 200.00, may be applied over multiple bills; 
• Cannot be awarded in the same month when the applicant is receiving funds under Project 

SHARE; and 
• Can only be applied for and obtained once every 12 months. 

 
Definitions 
 

1) A person is "elderly" if he or she is an individual 62 years of age or older who is a 
residential customer. Reasonable proof of age will be required, as determined by BPUB 
staff. 

2) A "low-income" customer is an individual who is a residential customer (1) whose 
household income is not more than 125 percent of the federal poverty guidelines, or (2) 
who receives food stamps from the Texas Department of Human Services or medical 
assistance from a state agency administering a part of the medical assistance program. 
Reasonable proof of the individual's participation in the program(s) relied upon for 
qualification will be required, as determined by BPUB staff. 

3) A "residential customer" is the individual whose name is on the utility bill as the customer 
of record for his/her principal residence, i.e., occupying the entire premises, and who is 
billed for services by BPUB under residential rates at that location. 

 



 
Disconnection to Bill Assistance Grantees. BPUB will not terminate service to a delinquent 
residential customer who is an elderly, low income customer for a billing period in which the 
customer has applied for and has been granted energy assistance funds, including funds from 
Project SHARE or the ELIAP, if an agency administering those funds has notified BPUB prior 
to the date of disconnection of approval of an award sufficient to cover the bill, or a portion 
thereof, so that the customer can successfully enter into a deferred payment plan for the balance. 
BPUB is not liable if an agency has not notified BPUB in time to avoid disconnection.  
 
Third-Party Administration. BPUB staff may arrange for and contract with a third-party 
administrator to interview and process applications authorized under this Program.  
 
Annual Reporting Required. BPUB staff will report annually as to the use of allocated funds 
of the Program and any recommendations to improve or discontinue the Program. 
 
 
 


